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Document No 14
For Action
Towards A Policy Reference (2) committee On
“Communication, Fund Raising and Membership Fees”:
Rationale and terms of reference
Background:
Following a recommendation that the Ad Hoc Communications Committee formed for the February 2008 central committee be constituted into a regular committee, further conversations were held between staff concerned and consultation made with Carmen Lansdowne, the convener of the Fundraising Advisory Group.  
The thinking from that conversation is to add a communication component to the existing Fundraising Advisory Group and previous Membership Fee Group to form one advisory instrument that could follow up on communications, fund raising and membership fees.  These very initial thoughts indicate that there would be significant advantages to a combined communication and fund raising committee rather than a stand alone communications group, as met in the previous central committee meeting.  Formation of such a committee is timely because of another development, that is, that the profile and tasks of the income monitoring and development is being radically revised.
Proposal for the Officers:
With this in mind the recommendations are

(a) to form a Communications / Fund raising / Membership Fee Advisory Group, and

(b) to mandate this group to act as a Policy Reference Committee during the central committee meetings, entrusting them matters of policy/strategy on the important tasks of communications, fund raising* and membership. 
The suggested group would be comprised of members from each of the existing groups, with additions of some members from the former Ad Hoc Communications Committee.

The group would meet during Central Committee meetings and advise members on vital issues which raise the profile of the WCC, strengthen its financial resources, and increase the financial participation/commitment of its membership.

This new advisory instrument could, based on the work they do and mandate they are given, remain as an advisory group, continue to function as a policy committee or evolve into a standing committee of the central committee.
* It should be noted that according to the WCC Rules XI.2.b.5 the finance committee of the central committee shall “consider and make recommendations to the central committee on all financial questions concerning the affairs of the World Council of Churches …such as 5) procedures and methods of raising funds.”
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